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Dear Friends

The sun is shining overhead, beautifully hot, the sky is bright blue but what do I see 
looming overhead, a dark cloud, oh no it’s going to rain! I shall get cold, I haven’t a 
coat or umbrella, panic, panic. I sigh, a cloud and rain to spoil my day. But does it? 
Within a few minutes the cloud has passed overhead and the sun shines and blue sky 
returns. Why did I worry, why did I fret?  

It’s our typical response isn’t it? Something that could be unpleasant looms ahead 
and what do we do, panic, get depressed, give into negative feelings? We are 
all guilty of these feelings I am sure, but what about looking at the cloud as an 
opportunity, a time to cool off, to water the garden. I suppose because we have such 
changeable weather we like to grumble about it constantly, rather than appreciating 
our changeable climate, but then what else would we have to talk about? 

We automatically think of the looming cloud in a negative way; do we do that in 
other parts of our lives? When we see something that could be unpleasant or 
disturbing do we fall into panic, or at least gloom? Sometime the unpleasant or 
disturbing thing may never happen, it may just pass us by and we worried about 
nothing. That I think is living our lives as if we were half empty glasses, looking at the 
negative rather than the positive. The looming cloud could be an opportunity to do 
something different, we could take advantage of the cloud and review what we’re 
doing and perhaps look at something differently. That would be being positive and 
living as if our glass were half full.
We live in a world of much negativity and negativity leads to a loss of hope.
One of the key messages of Christianity is hope. Hope that the dark clouds will pass 
by or the storm will soon be over or, if not, hope that whatever the cloud brings 
there is always sunshine after the storm because the light of Jesus shines even into 
the darkest of places. 
We have to be positive, we must see silver linings to clouds, we must be half full not 
half empty people if we are to ride the storms of our troubled world, giving into the 
clouds prevents us from seeing the sunshine. My prayer as the nights draw in is that 
we let the light of Jesus Christ illuminate the darkness of our world and give us hope 
of a world of peace to come. I wonder, is that what is meant by blue sky thinking? 
Every blessing, Rev Cate
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PARISHES OF FENITON, ESCOT, PAYHEMBURY 
Church Services In September 2016

Did these 
ladies make 
the easiest, 
yummiest, tea 
treat ever?
See page 10    

Sunday 4th September            St Mary The Virgin

Church Time Service
Feniton 10.00 am Storytime (CE)

Payhembury 11.00 am Joint Patronal Festival Communion (CE)

Sunday 11th September          Sixteenth Sunday After Trinity

Escot 9.00 am Parish Communion (CE)

Feniton 11.00 am Morning Worship (AY)

Payhembury 10.30 am Café (CE)

Thursday 15th September       Payhembury 7.15pm   Prayers For The Parishes

Sunday 18th September          Seventeenth Sunday After Trinity

Escot 9.00 am Matins (TP)

Feniton 11.00 am
6.00 pm

Melanesian Communion (Sr Veronica S.O.C)
Worship & Praise

Payhembury 9.30 am Parish Communion (CE)

Sunday 25th September	         Eighteenth Sunday After Trinity 

Feniton 11.00 am Harvest Festival Communion & Bring & Share 
Lunch (CE)

Payhembury 9.30 am All Ages Service and Baptism (CE)

Sunday 2nd October	          Nineteenth Sunday After Trinity

Escot 6.00 pm Harvest Evensong (CE)
Feniton 10.00 am Storytime (CE)
Payhembury 11.00 am Harvest Festival & Bring & Share Lunch (CE)

Cover: Many thanks to Brian 
Salter for his photographic 
contributions to the montage 
of harvest time old and new.



The University of 
the Third Age

..... Dates for your diary .....

Tuesday, September 20th
 from 8pm at The Six Bells

Ladies of all ages welcome for a drink 
and a good chat.    Babs

Coffee Morning 
Wednesday, 21st September

 11am - 12noon

at “Wheatcroft”

ALL WELCOME
All proceeds go to church funds

If you would like a lift or wish to know 
more about the Coffee Mornings 
please give me a call on 841828              

Marjorie

Monday 12th September  

in church between 12-2pm. 

    SOUP LUNCH

(by kind invitation of Lin and
John Horrocks)
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Quiz night on 
Friday October 14th
 
in the Village Hall 
with light supper 

Keep the date free, more 
details later.      Babs

Look forward to seeing you all 
again - and anyone new to the 
village is very welcome. Babs

Girls’ Night Out

The Beehive Centre 
Dowell St., Honiton 

‘Learn, Laugh & Live’

The next meeting of the Honiton U3A is 
on Wednesday 21st September when 
our guest speaker will be the local 
farmer and landlady, Janet East who 
will be giving an account of her varied 
and amusing experiences running 
Yellingham Farm and B&B set in the 
heart of the East Devon countryside.
Doors open 1.30pm for a 2pm start
Members Free.      Visitors welcome   - 
suggested donation of £2.00.

Further information: 01404 598008  
Website: http://u3asites.org.uk/honiton 
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  AUGUST REVIEW
 “Would it be too great an exaggeration to say The Great British
   Bake Off had nothing on us?  No, of course not!

The Broadhembury WI rolled up its collective sleeves, hitched up its knickers, 
and under the skilled direction of Peter Newill of Peters Pan Catering, produced 
the most delicious canapes you could ever taste! 
There were: ‘aka Terry Pratchett’, ‘Onna Stick’  (olives, feta cheese and mange 
tout peas), ‘Inna Bun’ (mini Yorkshires filled with coronation chicken) and beef 
avec sauces, to name but a few!
     Then, later in the month, we had a session of vigorous exercise, outdoors, of 
croquet and Boules, followed by a shared supper, al  fresco.”

SEPTEMBER MEETINGS

Friday Sept 9th at 11 am.
A garden visit is being organised by Linda Wilson to Castle Hill Gardens, 
Filleigh, near South Molton.  Meet there for coffee. Entrance is £5.50. 
Please arrange car share, with names to Linda.

Tuesday Sept 13th at 7.30pm
Pom O'Boyle talks of her travels to far flung places with strange sounding 
names, illustrated with her amazing photographs.
If you would be interested in coming along, please contact Angie Carr, 
01404 841862, or Julie Ashcroft. 01404 841189

Broadhembury & District Gardening Club
The Alternative Flower and Plant Show  was a success with some outstanding 
exhibits. Suggestions were taken for future shows and a social time was 
enjoyed with wine and cheese.

Next meeting:-  Village hall Wednesday Sept 7, 7.30pm
when we look forward to a talk by Jill Hazel on “ Bulbs”.         

Pat Davies

 
Our next get-together will be on

 
          Wednesday 7th September 2016
                2.15pm in the Parish Hall

CUP  OF  TEA  AND  BINGO
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Happy Birthday CAFE church!!

Please join us to celebrate 6 years of Sunday CAFE
Sunday 11th September 

We will have our usual service with activities for the children from 10.30 
followed by lunch together in the Parish Hall. 

Please bring a plate of food to share.
Everybody is really welcome to join us, we would love to see you.

                                                                     Becky

School’s back!
Things to remember -

•	 If you need any uniform for Payhembury please visit the office on the 
1st or 2nd of September. Staff are back to work on the Thursday. 

•	 Morning Routine – First Week Back – Please can ALL children meet in 
the playground between 8.45-8.55 am during the first week back.

•	 Completes forms and payment for Breakfast Club and After School 
Club should be taken to school on Monday, 5th September. (If you 
want your child to attend Breakfast Club on Monday 5th,  please 
e-mail the school office on admin@payhembury-primary.devon.sch.uk 
in advance.

5th September    - First day of Term 
9th September    - Tour of Britain – Payhembury children visiting
                                 Awliscombe all day. 
15th September  - FOPS AGM  3.45pm in the main school. 
18th September  - Car Boot Sale
20th October       - Kids Café  
21st October       - Non-Pupil Day 
24th - 28th October  - Half Term 
16th December   - Last day of Term 

•	 Swimming – There will be no swimming during the first week back in 
September.  The school is in the process of securing a new life guard 
and we will confirm in September when swimming will re-start. 

Dates to remember -
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TALE MILLERS CRICKET CLUB 
END OF SEASON AWARDS AND BBQ  

FRIDAY 16TH SEPTEMBER  
6PM AT THE CLUB HOUSE 

EXCELLENT YELLINGHAM FARM BBQ MENU £5 PER HEAD 

ALL WELCOME 

END OF SEASON CELEBRATIONS AROUND THE CAMP FIRE 

 

CONTACT PAUL WITH NUMBERS FOR FOOD  

TEL 07770481774 OR paulhynam@gmail.com 

Do you have an older pet?
It’s happy news that many of our pets are now living well into their teenage 
years. But how can we tell the difference between ‘normal ageing change’ and 
something that requires closer attention? 
Tell-tale signs to look out for include -
•  Inability to jump onto a favourite seat or get upstairs; difficulty in getting up after rest   •  
Change in behaviour    •  Reduction in interest or ability to exercise  •  Change in eating 
pattern or preference    •  Drinking and/or urinating more   •  Disorientation  • Changed sleep 
patterns and increased time sleeping  • Weight loss or gain. 
If you think your pet is affected by any of these changes, it makes sense to take him/her to a 
vet for a check-up and to answer any questions you may have.
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The Mobile Library 
Wed Sept 28

11.25am - 11.45am
Parish Hall car park

Parish Paper Deadline
Sunday, Sept 18, 4pm

Please try to get your news items and articles 
in early. If you can’t make the deadline, let 
us know in advance, and we’ll do our best to 
accommodate you. Editor’s tel no. on cover.

Hello friends 
	 This is not from Parchie and Parchina but from 

Catharina and Costos their cousins who live in Cyprus. 
It is very hot here and we mice have to stay inside our 
nests until it is evening or we have to get up early in 
the morning when it is cooler. 
	 We saw Rev Cate and her husband today. Parchie 

sent us a message they were coming here on holiday. 
They were walking on the beach in the cool of the 
evening. 
	 We mice live on the edge of the beach, there are 

no cats to chase us but 2 big dogs; we can usually 
run faster than them. Parchie tells us all about the 
exciting things that happen in Payhembury Church.
	 I think Rev Cate is missing Marcus and Kirsty's 

wedding. I hope it was lovely. Weddings in Cyprus are 
great occasions but our vicars wear large black hats 
and usually have beards; I don't think Rev Cate looks 
like that.
	 My friends the church mice here like it in church 

as it is cool but we beach mice like the sea. Well I 
must dash now as it's cooler and I'm going to paddle 
my paws to cool off. I bet Parchie and Pachina will be 
jealous. 
Yamos, Catherina and Costos

A postcard from Cyprus....
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   Nature Notes 
    Observations from August

Hello again
 
It is Thursday, August 18th, and the weather has truly broken today, from 
scorching sunshine to miserable greyness! Still, there are a few more birds 
about on the feeders -- blue and great tits, chaffinches and goldfinches. I’m 
afraid we’ve had a fatality -- a young jackdaw. It looked a bit sorry for itself 
yesterday, and has expired during the night --very sad!

Many of you will know there is a lovely buddleia 
by the stream.  There have been lots of butterflies 
on it recently -- I saw peacocks, red admirals, small 
tortoiseshells and a painted lady -- plus whites , of 
course!
 
Len tells me that a red kite has been seen near 

Colestocks recently.  It would be great if he or she stayed around, because 
we don’t see many of them in East Devon.  There are 
lots of them in other parts of the country, mainly in 
the Chilterns and Wales. You may know that red kites 
were hunted to extinction in Britain in the nineteenth 
century.
 
Pam has seen a little owl in Luton and Biddie tells me 
she had a pair of green woodpeckers in her garden. Tony has been visited 
by a posse of long tailed tits, and I’ve seen them too!

Alan Jones -- 01404 841671 -- baroda.jones@btinternet.com

HONITON MINOR INJURIES UNIT (MIU)
   The closing time at Honiton MIU is now 8pm every day instead of 10pm.
    The reduction in hours has been caused by  staffing difficulties, and  the 
    situation is due to be reviewed in the Autumn.        
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Measure fruit and sugar into bowl. 
Pour in hot tea, cover and leave 
overnight.
Stir flour and beaten egg into the 
fruit mixture and mix thoroughly. 
Turn into tin and level the surface.
Bake in pre-heated oven for ½ - 2 
hours until well risen and firm to 
touch.
Leave to cool, then serve sliced and 
buttered.
Freezes very
well.
        Yummy!

                            

This is one of Sandra Ford’s favourite recipes

(greatly enjoyed by all who attend her 

church coffee mornings!)
             

BaraBrith  / Tea Cake

“It couldn’t be easier to make, and it’s delicious,” says Sandra

Do you have a favourite recipe?

Ingredients
375gr/12oz 	 mixed fruit
227gr/8oz 	 light muscovado
                          sugar
300ml/½ pint 	 strong hot tea
                          (use 3 bags)
300gr/10oz 	 self-raising flour
                 1	 large egg, beaten
tsp.  each	 nutmeg, 
                          cinnamon, mixed
                          spices
Method
Pre-heat oven 130 deg Fan/150 
deg Conv. / gas 20
Lightly grease 2lb loaf tin, line 
with baking parchment.  

If you have a favourite recipe you’d like to share with our readers, please
either email it to payhemburypaper@yahoo.co.uk or write it out and drop it 

into the Parish Paper post box by the church entrance gate

             Parish Coffee Morning
We were so fortunate to enjoy the Coffee Morning 
in July in Steve and Sandra’s pretty garden.
As always Sandra spoiled us with delicious scones and cakes and it was 
good to see so many there, with some new faces too.  Very many thanks 
to Sandra and Steve and their granddaughter for their kind hospitality.     
		  		                                  
								        Marjorie
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Doris Mary Ellis  
August 15, 1916 - August 17, 2016

“The heart has gone out of our small community at Lower Cheriton” 

Doris reading her 100th 
birthday greetings card 
from the Queen, at 
home on August 15

Doris Ellis, who lived all her life at Cheriton Farm, and who celebrated her 100th 
birthday on August 15, sadly died just two days later in hospital following a fall at 
home. Fiercely independent, Doris, who never married, continued to live alone at 
the family farm after the deaths of her farmer brothers, John and Cyril, offering  a 
warm welcome and hospitality to her many visitors and neighbourly helpers.
“She was a wonderful lady”, said her good friend and neighbour, Ray Mugford. 
”And we were so pleased she was able to celebrate her magnificent birthday. The 
heart has gone out of our small community at Lower Cheriton.”  Postman Marty 
Richards echoed these sentiments and added, ”Cheriton will never be the same 
again”. 

Postman Marty delivers
Doris’s card from the Queen

The cake!!

Right: Beryl Worman, 
Pat & Brian Salter 
celebrate with Doris on 
her 100th birthday.

William Garvey, furniture designers & makers, of Upton,

are delighted to sponsor Payhembury Parish Paper
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CLARETS’ CORNER          

 Churchyard clean-up
Saturday, September 24th

10am - 12noon

All helpers welcome     Babs

Stage 6 starts in Sidmouth and ends in Haytor.  For main en-route points and 
estimated ETAs, visit www.devontourofbritain.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/
sites/6/2016/07/Stage-6-Sidmouth-Haytor-ETA-v2.pdf
(Ed: yes, all of that address. But it does work!)

The clarets had a  disappointing start to the premier league season with a home 
defeat against Swansea City. I think a draw would have been a fair result as we had a 
clear penalty turned down. It`s early days so don`t panic  - we are staying up!   
I was so sad to hear that DORIS ELLIS has passed away. I had the privilege and 
pleasure of delivering her 100th birthday card from the QUEEN on Monday 15th 
when she seemed in good spirits and full of smiles, only to be told she passed away 
just two days later. What a wonderful lady she was. CHERITON will never be the same 
again.   
See you around the village and UP THE CLARETS!                         MARTY

Editor:  Late result:  Burnley had a great win 2-0 against Liverpool on the 20th! 

Apple Pips AGM 
Wednesday 28th September 

8pm 
at The Six Bells

All welcome

You could have the chance of seeing cycling heroes Sir Bradley Wiggins and Mark 
Cavendish MBE, both fresh from the Rio Olympics, battle it out at stage six of the 
Tour of Britain on Friday September 9th.

Ten top level WorldTour teams will compete for the first time in this year’s Tour of 
Britain  - with both the teams of Mark Cavendish and Sir Bradley Wiggins confirmed.

If you wanted to see the cyclists pass Broadhembury/Payhembury crossroads, 
the first riders are due in Honiton at 12 noon, so maybe from 12.10pm?  But there 
could well be better vantage points in Honiton, Ottery or Cullompton.

Tour of Britain - Stage 6                   is coming here  
Friday September 9th
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Editor:  For the past year or so, 
Payhembury Womblers (aka Rich 
Gannon and Nan Underhill) have 
taken it upon themselves to collect 
roadside rubbish from around 
the village and beyond. Their 
neighbourly efforts have galvanised 
new Womblers in the area. But the 
battle against roadside litter is not 
yet won - as evidenced by the reader 
who sent this email:

Nation of litter louts

“This was the haul from a 
Sunday stroll from Colestocks to 
Payhembury via Milton and return 
via Glebe.
21 drinks tins
6 paper cups
1 bottle
4 plastic bottles
3 cigarette packets
36 sundry pieces of rubbish

Yours disgustedly
Womble of Colestocks”

Your emails to the Editor:

“In May 2011 this paper printed a 
plea from me, to users of the lane 
between Colestocks and Hembury Fort, 
to please, please reduce speed. How 
sad that 5 years later I need to repeat 
myself.  

I then asked for consideration be given 
to we folk who live on this lane as I had 
just acquired a wonderful companion 
- a cat called Muffy, who was not very 
quick at crossing the lane (my garden 
spans both sides) and I was getting 
older and not so nimble!

So in August 2016 Muffy knows when 
to leap to safety but I am much slower 
than I was and my leaping-out-of-the-
way days are well gone.
Someone, one day, is going to be 
hurt. All it needs is common sense, 
consideration and ordinary decency to 
drive at a speed to suit these beautiful 
lanes that surround us.   Why live in the 
country if you drive around too fast to 
see or appreciate it?  

I must thank the many drivers who are 
aware of Muffy, me and the others who 
live here, who slow down, acknowledge 
us etc. and drive with care.

To those who drive far too fast and 
carelessly up or down – please – JUST 
DON’T.  Take another route please.   I 
know who some of you are, and you 
know who you are, please just don’t let
us have an accident.

Thank you.”

From Joy Morgan:

From “Would-be film downloader”:
“The Government says we are all 
to get fast broadband by 2017. 
Open Reach website says our area  
postcodes will have fibre optic 
service by December this year but 
admits in the small print, it won’t 
be “all” properties.  But they aren’t 
saying which will and which won’t.
BT customer service say fast 
broadband is not is not available 
for my phone no. And they have 
“no idea” when it might be!  Argh!”
Editor: See page  15   
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Payhembury Weather   
www.payhembury-weather.co.uk

     Rainfall: July and so far in August have been dry months with less than half 
the average. Water butts are getting empty. By the time you read this though 
we should have had some welcome rain for the garden.

Temperatures: Temperatures have been close to normal this summer with 
no exceptional heat waves and 27 degC being the highest temperature in 
Payhembury on 19th July. 

Weather elsewhere:  With prolonged drought in California wild fires have 
been forcing people out of their homes and it has been the same near 
Marseille in southern France and Portugal. In contrast at least 11 people 
have died in severe flooding that has swamped a large swath of southeastern 
Louisiana and southern Mississippi. Finally July 2016 has been reported by 
NASA to be the world’s hottest month on record. 

 

Current weather in Payhembury and a forecast can be viewed at www.payhembury-
weather.co.uk

Roger Saunders   Like me on Facebook and follow me on twitter at @sat_metman

 
Payhembury Monthly Temperatures degC 

Jul/Aug 16 1960-90 
Climate 

Measured 
Averages 

Warmer or colder 
than average? 

Max Temp 20.4/20.2 21.6/21.3 Warmer 

Min Temp 11.7/11.6 11.7/11.6 Neutral 

Mean Temp 16.1/15.9 16.7/16.4 Warmer 

Temp Range 8.7/8.6 9.8/9.8  
    

Highest Max 31.5/31.5 27.2/24 19 Jul 16 

Lowest Min 4.5/3.5 6/7.2 13 Jul 16 
Lowest Max 12.5/13 17.1/16.2 1 Aug 16 

Highest Min 19/18 16.1/15.2 17 Jul 16 

Payhembury        Rainfall mm                   Date of max 
Jul 16 52 15 2 Jul 16 
Aug 16 
2 weeks 29 13 1 Aug 16 
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Has one of these exciting postcards 
from BT popped through your letter 
box recently ?
Are you one of the lucky few locally for whom fast 
Fibre Optic Broadband is a reality?

Or have you, like Nan Underhill and Rich Gannon 
who live in Warren Close, had the answer “No”
from BT on ringing them?

Nan and Rich felt so strongly about the lack of support from 
BT that they posted their complaint on the village and shop 
notice boards, urging people to ring BT and “give them so 

much grief that maybe they DO give us fibre optic broadband.”

Should we, as a village be pressing our case more strongly?  Would it make 
any difference? Do get in touch and let us know your experience or opinion.

Editor: My experience has been similar to Nan & Rich’s. BT told me that faster 
broadband was “not available” for my address and could give no idea if, or when, it 
might be. “Fingers crossed for you” was the best response I received from them. 
Meanwhile, I await an email response from OpenReach Fibre Enquiries Team who 
have “picked up my case”and “forwarded it to the concerned team for investigation”.  

This year have raised 
over £2000 with the help and support of 
all the parents.  The committee’s job is an 
easy one because we have you, so thank you 
from us all. 
We are losing Sue Holmes and Lisa Weeks 
from our committee this year, they have 
both been amazing supporters of FOPs and 
the school over many years. They have been 
gifted an apple tree to remember the school 
and all the special times they’ve had with us.  
On Thursday 15th September at 3:45pm in 
school, we will have our AGM and elect a 
new committee. Come and have your say.  
There is absolutely no requirement to be on 
the committee.                                    Kirsty
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NEWS from Payhembury Provisions ...
Phew, what a scorcher! I'm writing this on one of the 
hottest days this year so I've been thinking about ice-
cream and I thought you might like to know a bit more 
about the local company, Otter Valley Dairy which 
supplies our shop. They are based at Aplins Farm which 
is just the other side of Honiton on the A30. 

They are very much a family business with three 
generations involved in running the dairy farm and making ice-cream using 
only milk from their own herd of Holsteins. All the ice-cream is made in 
small batches with natural flavourings and ripples added by hand and it has 
won many awards both nationally and regionally including 2 gold awards at 
this year's Taste of the West.

They have a great time dreaming up and tasting new flavours ranging from 
good old vanilla and chocolate to the more adventurous lime and lemon 
meringue or Irish cream and everything in between, 26 flavours in all and 
we have about 10 of them in the shop at the moment!

We live in such a great part of the country for food production and it is our 
policy at Payhembury Provisions to stock as many local products as we can, 
as well as affordable everyday goods. Talking about local suppliers, we owe 
a big thank you to all the people who have given us their surplus garden 
produce to sell in the shop, we have had redcurrants, squashes, beans, 
courgettes and herbs, all fresher than fresh and delicious too. You can't get 
more local than that!

Finally, now that term is starting, if there are any mums or dads with a little 
bit of time to spare please give a thought to volunteering at the shop, it's 
sociable and fun, you could learn some new skills and you'd be assured of a 
very warm welcome from us all, just come into the shop or give Anne Baxter 
a ring on 841345. We'd love to have you on board!		      		
						                         Mary

    And remember - should we get an Indian Summer, 
    you can find all the ingredients you need for a 
    tasty barbecue in the shop.
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INFORMATION PAGE

Non-urgent police contact:  101      
Honiton Hospital:   01404  540540 (Minor Injury Unit  8am- 8pm (formerly 10pm)  
RD&E Hospital Exeter:   01392  411611
Ottery St Mary Hospital: 01404  816000 (Minor Injury Unit is currently closed) 

Your Parish Council
Meetings held 2nd Wed of alternate months (starting January)  7.30pm in the Parish Hall
Tim Cox             01404 850005	 Robert Leach     01404 841408 (Vice Chair)
Mark Disney    01404 841353	 Keith Williams   01404 841772 (Chair))
Paul  Hynam    07770 481774            Mary Lorimer    01884 277226
Bill Eaton          01404  841522  	 Sue Morris, Parish Clerk  01404 850094
		                                    email:  payhemburypc@googlemail.com
Useful numbers at the County Council  (all 0345)
General Enquiries               155 1015	 Registrars           	  155 1002
Roads & transport    	 155 1004        	 Libraries	              	  155 1001
Disability information	 155 1005	 Children/families	 155 1013
Bus passes                 01392  383  688
County Councillor Paul Diviani       0845 328 5788
Emergencies
Social Care                                                 0345 600 0388	
Highways                                                   01392 383329
Animal welfare, petrol, explosives     01392 499499		

Useful numbers at the East Devon District Council  (all 01395)
Switchboard                            516  551          
Emergency (out of hours)	   516  854           Missed bins/recycling       571  515
Dog problems	                    571  457           Council Tax/benefits          517  446
Pest control                              516  551           Car park fines	            571  780
Planning matters                    517 475            Environmental health       517  456
Support for elderly, disabled & vulnerable residents                              578  237        

PAYHEMBURY PARISH HALL HIRE AND CHARGES
Please contact Jo Vincent on 01404 841554 for details and to book. 

(Please telephone before 6pm)

PAYHEMBERY PROVISIONS
Opening hours & contact details

Monday - Friday    8am - 7pm              Saturday      8am - 1pm
                                                                          Sunday         8am - 12pm 

Tel:   01404 841856   or     info@payhemburyprovisions.co.uk



           
              Sun 4th	 Joint Patronal Festival Communion, 11am                 
              Wed 6th	 Tea & Bingo, Parish Hall, 2.15pm
              Wed 7th	 Cup of  Tea & Bingo, Parish Hall, 2.15pm
                                      Broadhembury Gardening Club, “Bulbs”,  Village Hall, 7.30pm                 
               Frid 9th	 WI Garden visit to Filleigh, 11am            
             Sun 11th       Café’s 6th Birthday service, Parish Hall, 10.30am
                                      followed by lunch in Parish Hall
            Mon 12th       Soup Lunch, in the Church, 12noon -2pm
            Tues 10th	 WI,  Pom O’Boyle”s travels, Broadhembury Hall, 7.30pm
                  
            Thur 15th       Prayers for the  Parish, Church,  7.15pm
               		  FOPs AGM, in school, 3.45pm
             Frid 16th       Tale Miller CC Awards & BBQ, Club House, 6pm
             Sun 18th	 Parish Communion, Church,  9.30am
            	                    School Car Boot Sale
	                   PARISH PAPER DEADLINE, 4PM             
            Tues 20th       Girls’ Night Out, The Six Bells, from 8pm
             Wed 21st       Coffee Morning, ‘Wheatcroft’, 11am-12noon 
               Sat 24th       Churchyard clean-up, 10am-12noon
              Sun 25th 	 All ages service and Baptism, Church, 9.30am
             Wed 28th      Apple Pips AGM, The Six Bells, 8pm
		  Mobile Library, 11.25am -11.45am, Parish Hall car park
  Early Oct dates:     
               Sun 2nd       Harvest Festival & Bring & Share Lunch, Church, 11am
               Wed 5th       Tea & Bingo, Parish Hall, 2.15pm
 Church Flowers:
                                      September 3rd  and 10th:    O Eaton
                                     September 17th and 24th:    S Ford            	

   	                   October 1st  HARVEST  FESTIVAL: All window decorators	 	
	  

REGULAR WEEKLY ACTIVITIES HELD IN THE PARISH HALL
        

MONDAY       Apple Pips	       	  9.30 - 11.30 am                                   
       TUESDAY        Musical Moments 	 9.15 - 10.15am
	               Pilates                  	 7.00 -   8.00 pm  &  8.15 - 9.15 pm
WEDNESDAY        Pilates                  	 9.15 - 10.15 am  & 10.30 -11.30 am (Men)
	               Short Mat Bowling      7.30 - 10.00 pm
    THURSDAY        Pilates		  9.15 - 10.15am (Beginners)           

Editorial Team:   Claire McMurtrie (841559)   Kate Duggan (849159)   Marian Edwards (841041)

                                           Payhembury Village Website:   www.payhembury.org.uk
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